Nov ,22, 2010
To Students of the University
Minoru Wakita, Executive and Vice-President
Kenichi Iyama, Executive
Request for Appropriate Management of Computer Software Licenses
Hokkaido University undertakes to engage in educational and research activities firmly rooted in principles of compliance. It is essential for the university to remain an institution in which its members, as well as corporations and prospective students, hold faith, where education and research can be pursued in safety and with peace of mind.
With this in mind, a survey of all PCs used within the university was conducted to determine whether or not software licenses are being properly managed. The faculty has been following up on and rectifying situations where license ownership is unclear.
Students were also asked to submit registry information for the survey and we are grateful for the 1,847 submissions received. On close inspection of the registry information, as was the case with faculty staff, we discovered situations where license ownership was unclear.
Below are the requirements students are to follow with regard to software licenses. We ask students, as the faculty has already been asked, to ensure that software licenses are managed in an appropriate manner.

· Do not use paid software unless you possess the required software license.

· For paid software, always purchase new software when license ownership is unclear. 
· It is forbidden to use on campus, or bring onto campus, any privately-owned PC or other device installed with software for which license ownership cannot be confirmed.
· Students are advised they will be held fully responsible (including for payment of all costs relating to inspections by software management bodies and all damages) if troubles arise as a result of them bringing privately-owned PCs, or other devices, and/or software onto campus.
